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CITY OF KENT 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SERVICE 

DIVISION OF ENGINEERING 

MEMO 

TO:  Dave Ruller 
Kathy Coleman 

FROM: Jim Bowling 

DATE:  February 20, 2025 

RE: Franklin Township - Hudson Road Improvements, Phase V (REVISED) 

The Service Department is requesting City Council approval to enter into the attached 
cooperative agreement with Franklin Township to repair and resurface Hudson Road. The 
Township, which is leading the project, has received funding from the Ohio Public Works 
Commission for the project. The Grant will pay 50% of the project costs up to $266,800. The 
project was originally approved by City Council and the Township in 2023. However, the prices 
came in significantly higher than the original estimate and the Township decided to pause the 
project while they revised the project’s scope. 

The revised project includes the repair and resurfacing of Hudson Road from McKinney 
Boulevard to Johnson Road. The total budgetary cost of the project is $533,600 and we 
(Township and City) are required to fund 50%. The City’s anticipated contribution is under 
$50,000, which is included in the City’s 2025 Budget. The project is planned to be started in 
2025. 

C: Melanie Baker 
Hope Jones  

 Pat Homan 
 Sandy Lance 
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